

South Harringay School

Pemberton Road

London

N4 1BA

T. 020 8340 2757

E. admin@shsharingey.co.uk

Friday 24 September 2021

Clubs

We started our before, and after, school clubs this week in both the Infants and Junior Schools. There are still places available in the following clubs:

Mon- Year 1 football

Tues- Year 1 morning dodgeball

Thurs- Year 1 morning gymnastics

Mon- Year 2 morning dodgeball

Fri- Year 2 athletes

Mon- Year 3&4 morning athletics

Thurs- Year 3&4 morning dodge-

Tues- Year 5&6 morning athletics

Wed- Year 5&6 morning get fit

Wed- Year 5&6 netball

Fri- Year 5&6 morning dodgeball

Please contact our admin team if you would like your child to join one of these clubs.

Our Local Police

Many of you will have noticed our local police officers at drop off

The police have been responding to concerns by some local residents about their visibility in our local area. The officers are very friendly and open to conversation, so please feel free to say hello and have a chat when you see them around.

South Harringay School

Dear Parents/Carers,

Welcome Reception and Nursery

Over the last two weeks we have had all of our reception and nursery children



gradually coming into their new classrooms. It really has been a very calm and positive start for the Early Years Foundation Stage. It has been a real joy to see the children exploring and enjoying their new indoor and outdoor learning

environments. A warm welcome to all of our new parents and carers as well.

Curriculum and Learning

The children in years 1 - 6 have got off to a cracking start with this years' curriculum. We hope you received your child's curriculum newsletter. You can always see them on our website by looking at your child's year groups page.

You can also have a look at the entire curriculum map for each term by using the links on this page.

Many of our subjects have progress documents you can read to understand, and track, the knowledge and skills your child will be developing as they move through our school. You can see examples for geography and history by clicking each link.

We will be holding an information meeting about our curriculum for history and geography, in key stage 1 and 2, on Tuesday, 12th October at 6pm via zoom. If you would like to book a place, please email the admin team (admin@shsharingey.co.uk)

Governors

Our governing body met for their first board meeting of the year. If you wish to observe a board meeting you are welcome to attend and can book a place by emailing our admin team (admin@shsharingey.co.uk) in advance. You won't be able to participate in the meeting, but you are very welcome to observe.

There is currently a vacancy for a parent governor and we will be holding an election process very soon. We will write to you

understand the role of a governor further you can find information by clicking here.

separately with details. In the

A ED ED ED ED ED ED ED meantime, if you would like to

Values – Resilience

We have launched our value of resilience in assemblies over the last couple of weeks. We have a fantastic school song for resilience called 'Anything at All'. Ask your child to sing it for you.

We have been re-emphasising the 'Growth Mindset' approach to learning with all of the children. If you are unfamiliar with this theory of learning, you can watch a short summary by clicking here.

Secondary school viral talks

Haringey admission team have set up some dates for viral talks to help parents who's children will be transitioning to secondary school in September 2022. For more information about this, please click here

Friends of South Harringay News

We are gearing up for a few events this term. We are still cautious about large scale events but hopefully we can do some year group events. So please make sure you are signed up to classlist www.classlist.com and check that all your children are listed in the right class so you'll get the messages sent to individual year groups.

We are also planning on running the ADVENTure Trail again this year. So look out for how to sign up in future newsletters - we want it to be even bigger and brighter than last year! (Who says we don't aim high?)

Community News

On Thursday night there was a zoom meeting of the Harringay Ladder Healthy Streets Group.

They discussed a proposal to put to the council for how to reduce through traffic in the area. The key aims are to introduce a scheme that would enable every house on the ladder to retain car / delivery access whilst making the ladder and Wightman Roads less attractive as short cuts for people driving through the area, and improving the area for active travel (walking or bikes).

A map showing the ideas proposal and allowing anyone local to contribute their thoughts- so it can be adapted before being finalised - can be found here:

https://miro.com/app/board/o9J_lv9BWeg=/

In October's meeting we will be joined by Haringey Council Deputy leader Mike Hakata, who will be launching a consultation in October aimed at reducing Ladder Traffic and we will be able to put our proposals to him. If you are interested in joining the meeting please drop an email to: ladderhealthystreets@gmail.com

